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Angelus Letter

14 May 2020

Thursday of the Fifth Week of Easter

St. Matthias

11 DAYS UNTIL OUR FIRST PUBLIC MASS

17 DAYS UNTIL OUR FIRST SUNDAY MASS

Dear Parish Family,

Today’s letter to you will be necessarily short.  Firstly because there isn’t anything much new to report today and secondly, I must set off pretty quickly this morning and head out to Holy Cross Cemetery for a burial service.  Just so that you know, we are allowed to have funeral Masses albeit with certain restrictions.  It is also alright to wait a bit longer so that they may be more freely open to the public.  I do say Masses in the rectory chapel for those who have died.

FROM THE MAILBAG

Somebody wrote in and asked, "What happens when 50% capacity is reached? Are the other attendees sent home?”  This is in reference to the mandate that when we begin having Masses again on May 25th, the church is not to be more than at half capacity.

I do not believe that this will be a big problem for us.  Most technically speaking, our legal capacity in the church is 800 persons although we don’t really seat that many anymore.  Over time, a number of pews have been removed for the handicap section, for the Praise and Worship Ensemble, for the cross aisle, and even in the sanctuary where there were once pews.  So 400 persons in our church still looks as though it is a pretty full church.  Added to that, I am assuming there will be quite a number of people who will still choose to stay home (there still is not an obligation to attend Mass) because of health reasons.  

That being said, there will be a reduction in the number of pews we can use and how many people can sit in the pews.  So we do have back up plans simmering for that event.  Perhaps we will have a second Mass in Zwisler Hall or outside.  I am just about ready to meet with the staff and determine exactly what our plan of attack will be and then I will let you know.

REQUESTS FOR USE OF CHURCH

Now that we are coming up on the date that we can use the church more publicly again, the question changes to what extent can we use it.  If we follow the mandates exactly, after every Mass the entire building would need to be cleaned from kneelers to restrooms to door knobs.  Sundays will be quite a challenge.  We simply do not have the staff or enough volunteers.

If someone wanted to use the Mass for an event, that means that the church would have to be cleaned for morning Mass, again following the Mass, and then again after the next event.  And this assumes that there will not also be a funeral or some other parish essential celebration.  I write this to you so that you might understand why the doors to our buildings are not completely flung open yet.  When we have a plan in place for handling our normal capacity, I shall let you know.

ZOOM MEETING TO WELCOME 8TH GRADERS TO HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH MINISTRY

Attention all junior high and high school youth:  You are invited to a Zoom costume party on May 19th at 7PM to welcome our 8th graders to the St. Sebastian Parish High School Youth Group.  Dress up as your favorite character or create a costume of your own.  For invite information, email Mr. Johnson at johnsonk@stsebastian.org.

HISTORY QUESTION

One of the historical questions concerning the parish about which I have no information on is how Monsignor Zwisler died.  Did he pass at home?  Was he in a nursing home?  How was it announced?  Was he ill?  Was it unexpected?  My usual “go to” persons did not have any information.  If you do, would you kindly send it in?  Thanks!  valencheckf@stsebastian.org 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers: 

Katy Carris, Caufield Family, Elizabeth Clark, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Stan Kennedy, Don Matis, Mary Kay McCarron, Kathleen O’Hearn, Pamela Oliver, Sue Prexta, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, John Schultz, Bernard and Patricia Smith,  Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, & Marie White. 

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.

St. Matthias. pray for us.
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Glorious Saint Sebastian, you who had
great courage, help us to be winesses
of Jesus before this unbelieving world
as you have brought others to Chrit
Help us to have the love of neighbor
that you had and to give ou lives for
our brothers, even in difficulies and
dangers.

Help us to have faith i the pains of ife
as you endured cruel maryrdom.
Protect al soldies, miltary and police.
against every danger in their work.
Protect all nations against wars,
hunger and pestience.

Intercede for the grace that  need.

[Mention your ntention here...]
Amen.




